EDGBARROW TRAMPOLINE CLUB NEWSLETTER MAY 2017

Wednesday May 3rd - May Half term signed training lists online

Sunday May 7th - U15 Squad session 10am-2pm - Trampoline Centre Saturday/Sunday May 13th/14th - English Championships Q2 - Bath University

Sunday May 21st - LAST DAY TO SIGN FOR MAY HALF TERM TRAINING

Sunday May 21st - Regional Novice/Synchro/Grades - Fleming Park

Tuesday May 23rd - Half term signed training lists posted
Saturday-Sunday May 27th to June 4th - Half term (signed training only)
Saturday/Sunday June 3rd/4th - BG Spring Series 2 - Sheffield
Saturday/Sunday June 10th/11th - League Event 1 - NIAC, Cardiff

COMPETITION CLOSING DATES – Please note the following May online closing dates for competitions. All entries are now placed online and permission must be sought from your coach to enter –

League Event 2 – 24th/25th June – South Shields – closing date May 21st.

SOUTH SHIELDS LEAGUE ENTRY – We ask that everyone attends a minimum of three of the four League qualifying events in order to gain points for the final. If you can make three events without attending South Shields we would prefer you to enter the other three as they are much more local, however if you need to attend South Shields please enter online by May 21st. CONGRATULATIONS to everyone who competed in the first English Championship qualifier last month in Stoke on Trent. We had some amazing results including the following finalists – SILVER - Callum W 2nd, Eleanor 1st, Tahlia 2nd, Olivia H 6th, Lucas 2nd, Megan G 2nd, Jamie 6th, Rachel 5th, Charlie 6th, Leah 5th, Gemma 2nd, Sarah 6th, Ellie 7th, Ray 2nd, Katie A 2nd, Tayla 3rd, Sophie B 8th. GOLD – Sophie D 2nd, Asha 3rd, Ben W 1st, Caitlin 2nd, Kate 5th, Tom 1st. Synchro – Natasha/Megan 2nd, Eleanor/Tahlia 3rd, Lucas/Jamie 2nd, Rachel/Sophie D 2nd, Phoenix/Charlotte 3rd, Tayla/Sophie B 2nd, Kate/Caitlin 2nd.

CONGRATULATIONS to everyone who competed in the first BG Spring Series in Nottingham on April 29th/30th. We had some great results and performances however there were a low number of qualifiers across the board in GB. Outstanding completed performances were given by the following – ELITE – Sophie D 10th, Asha 7th, Caitlin T 4th, Ben 1st. NDP8 – Eleanor 5th, Tahlia 6th, Lucas 2nd, Megan G 5th, Rachel 9th, Vicky 3rd. DMT – Rachel 6th, Caitlin T 2nd.

EDGBARROW LOTTERY – The lucky April winners are Charlotte T - £40.00 (again!), me (finally!) - £20.00 and Andy Salmon - £12.00. Congratulations to all. We still have a few numbers available at £2.00 a month for the next four months draws. Please let me know if you wish to take a lottery number and I'll put you in touch with Kim. It would be great for club if we could get all of the numbers sold. Thank you for your generosity.

SQUAD SESSION – Sunday May 7th – Hannah L has contacted those invited to attend on May 7th.

VERY IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING ONLINE SIGNED TRAINING – We were recently alerted to the fact that our holiday training lists were not secured on the website and in fact could be accessed by non club members. In order to secure the online signed training Liam has created a password that you must use to access the system. The password will be sent to you in an email and we ask that you make a note of it and put it somewhere safe. If you remember last minute to sign and you don't have access to sign you may miss out. The password will be placed permanently on the club board inside the trampoline hall, so whenever you are at club your child can access it for you however it is simple to remember.

MAY HALF TERM ONLINE SIGNED TRAINING – You have until midnight Sunday May 21st to sign for your half term training. Anyone competing in the Spring Series at the end of half term must train during that week.

'FIRST 100' COMPETITION – Sunday April 23rd – Congratulations to everyone who competed and thanks to everyone who officiated and coached on the day.

GOOD LUCK to everyone competing in both the English Championships in Bath on May 13th/14th and the Regional Grades, Novice and Synchro event on Sunday May 21st at Fleming Park.

FUND RAISING INITIATIVE – We are shortly going to order the pit socks. Please sign for your very own pet log on the list on the board in reception asap if you haven't already done so. We need about another 30 to sign up for a log in order to help us on our way. Thank you for your generosity.

EDGBARROW SUMMER CAMP – Tuesday July 25th to Friday July 28th inclusive. Please find attached the 2017 Summer Camp information. The camp is open to everyone 8+. We provide a great four days of activities. Book early to avoid disappointment as we only have 30 spaces. See attached for information and the application form.

HAS ANYONE GOT A SPARE LADDER? – If anyone has a light weight extendable ladder they could permanently loan the trampoline centre please let me know and the extended size of the ladder. Thank you.

ATTENTION ALL 16 YEAR OLDS – We are looking to extend our coaching team for community classes, parties and club. If any 16 year old is keen on coaching please contact me and we will discuss options for gaining qualifications, work opportunities etc. SAD NEWS – This month we say goodbye to Charlotte who has been both an Edgbarrow and England competitor and a great coach for club for many years. (You will still see Charlotte around as she is coming to Algarve Camp and working occasionally taking parties at the centre). Also Katie A is shortly going abroad for her university placement year. Katie has been a brilliant competitor for Edgbarrow and the pinnacle of her career was representing GB in the 2011 World Age Group Championships. Good luck to both of you, thank you for representing Edgbarrow so brilliantly over the years, and we will miss you...

HAPPY NEWS – I'm sure everyone will agree that Amanda looked very beautiful and so happy at her wedding to James last month, and a great time was had by all by all of the coaches who attended. We also met Ethan, Jess's lovely little boy, for the first time at the wedding.

Yours,

Sue and the Coaches